STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 MAY 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Deanna Gardner, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster, Ken Giles, Andrea Gardner


	Public:
	2


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




AGM

1
Chairman’s Statement

2.
Financial Statement for Year Ending 2010/11


Current account balance as of 31.3.11
£3,549.27


Reserve account balance as of 31.3.11
£29,417.26


Accounts currently being reviewed by internal auditor.  Scheduled to be audited for full 
council approval 20 June 2011

A query was raised about the 2011/12 precept by Cllr Giles – the clerk responded that this had been logged with WODC and the first instalment of £6500 for 2011/12 had been received.
3.
AOB

No issues arising

4.
Election of chairman 2011/12

Janice Dyer stood again for the position of chair and this appointment was proposed by John Bews and seconded by Andrew Henderson.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No matters arising
369
To receive apologies for absence. 


No apologies recieved
370
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Cllr Giles declared an interest in the Horsechestnut tree in Woodway. Item XXXXX
371
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were agreed and duly signed from 18 April 2011 meeting

No matter arising
372
School Governors  Update – Chris Brock

The recent Ofsted subject area visit in Mathematics was discussed where the Ofsted 
Inspector had found the school performance to be inadequate.

Chris Brock explained the visit findings and reported on the action plan put in place by the 
Governing Body and the School Leadership team to address the issues arising from the visit.


SBPC offered to look at the action plan and see where the parish council could if at all assist 
the governing body of the school with addressing the concerns of the parishioners.  It was 
reiterated that all wanted the same outcome for the school and the councils offer was well 
received by Chris Brock.

RESOLVED


THAT, the action plan be sent to the councillors for all to view and suggest any positive 
assistance that the council could offer.
373
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)  
374
Compulsory Purchase Orders Update and Explanation

Cllr Cyster reported her findings to date to the full council and felt that pursuing this option 
was too onerous with no real end game.  
RESOLVED


THAT, this item be removed from the agenda.
375
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda

The Horsechestnut tree in Woodway had again been raised by Sheila Smith.  Cllr Dyer had 
contacted Nick Dalby of OCC again but again OCC would not get involved at this stage.  It 
was therefore proposed that an Order of Nuisance be raised by the neighbours.   This 
involved writing to the landowner at the last known address before taking action to have the 
tree cut back.
RESOLVED


THAT, the council would leave this to Sheila Smith as the tree did not stand on council land 
but would offer any assistance they could in respect of taking a Nuisance order forward 
with OCC.

Severe Weather Letter from WODC was discussed. Ideas were required to be sent by end 
June to WODC to assist with planning for winter 2011/12.
RESOLVED


THAT, councillors would report back with any suggestions at the June meeting.

The recent guide sent by OALC, “The Good Councillors Guide” was felt to be very 
worthwhile.
RESOLVED


THAT, clerk contact OALC to request more copies.

The Community First Responders had recently mentioned requiring a better mobile signal 
and signage for their cars when on call.  Both these would be chargeable.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Deanna Gardner would ask Louise Caldwell to put this in writing 
to Trish Cyster as Chairman of the Finance Committee for consideration.

376
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

377
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Emergency Plan


Meeting scheduled and Cllr Cyster would report back following this.
(b)
Youth Groups 


Cllr Gough had resigned from the council and from his position in respect of this 
area.


The Young Persons of the Year Award had been won by Emily Caldwell with Sam 
Humphreys as runner up.  Both had received their awards.


Cllr Leonard offered to take over this role and agreed to organise a photograph of 
the two winners with their trophies for the DFP.

378

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson reported on the success of Royal Wedding Tea Party.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
South Street resurfacing had been included in the OCC 2011/12 budget.
Bollard on Kiddington Road were to protect a broken drain whilst awaiting repair.

Grit Bin on Holliers Crescent had been damaged as witnessed by a Recycling Refuse Wagon on Tuesday 10th May 2011.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact WODC with pictures to request that the damage be 
acknowledged and action taken by WODC to replace the bin at their cost.
Weed spraying by Dashwood House had caused the seedlings of a Red Valerian to be damaged.
1A Woodway grass still had not been cut by M & D Gardening Services. 
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson would speak to Mark Probbitts.

c) Transport- The Chair. 
Heyfordian Bus 90 which is under threat of closure would be supported by the Council on behalf of the residents who used this service.
Meeting with companies based at the Enstone Airfield was well received and an action plan agreed to reduce the number of lorries from coming through the village.
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Nothing to report.
e) Arts and Leisure

Cllr Dyer reported the WODC grant application had been received for 2011/12 and this project was being taken on by Lin Benfield.  Ruth Henderson had also been informed of a Heritage Grant available for 2011/12.
Rosemary Wharton had asked the council if they could contact Rousham Hall to see if the DFP area could have access to a season ticket for the gardens.

RESOLVED


THAT, the Clerk would write to Rousham Hall with the request.

379
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
Enstone Airfield planning to be investigated by the planning committee


(ii)
Retropspective planning permission for the tennis courts at Barton House had been 

received.
380
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda May 2011)
ii. Additional payment to Came & Co for annual Parish council insurance considered.  By agreeing a three year deal with Aviva the council insurance would be reduced to £481.98. Currently £601.88 from Aon
RESOLVED

All payments listed agreed. 
381
To receive items for next agenda. 


Resignation of Cllr Gough and action for electing a new councillor


First Responders – request for a donation.

School Action Plan feedback.
Full council approval of year end accounts 2011/12

382
 AOB

383
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 June 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

4



  Signed .............................................


